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Woman accused of Lewdness, The Pious, ii. 5..Baghdad, El Abbas and the King's Daughter of, iii. 53..? ? ? ? ? In the wide world no house thou
hast, a homeless wanderer thou: To thine own place thou shall be borne, an object for lament. (88).? ? ? ? ? Ay, and we would have spread our
bosoms in thy way, That so thy feet might fare on eyelids, carpet-wise.."O king," answered the youth, "if there have betided thee talk because of
me, by Allah, by Allah the Great, those who have brought on thee this talk from the folk are these wicked viziers, who devise with the folk and tell
them foul things and evil concerning the king's house; but I trust in God that He will cause their malice to revert upon their heads. As for the king's
menace of me with slaughter, I am in the grasp of his hand; so let not the king occupy his mind with my slaughter, for that I am like unto the
sparrow in the hand of the fowler; if he will, he slaughtereth him, and if he will, he looseth him. As for the delaying of my slaughter, it [proceedeth]
not [from] the king, but from Him in whose hand is my life; for, by Allah, O king, if God willed my slaughter, thou couldst not avail to postpone it,
no, not for a single hour. Indeed, man availeth not to fend off evil from himself, even as it was with the son of King Suleiman Shah, whose anxiety
and carefulness for the accomplishment of his desire of the new-born child [availed him nothing], for his last hour was deferred how many a time!
and God saved him until he had accomplished his [foreordained] period and had fulfilled [the destined term of] his life.".21. Omar ben Abdulaziz
and the Poets ccccxxxii.Meanwhile the messenger had reached the opposite camp with the news of Tuhfeh's deliverance, whereat the Sheikh
Aboultawaif rejoiced and bestowed on the bringer of good tidings a sumptuous dress of honour and made him commander over a company of the
Jinn. Then they fell upon Meimoun's troops and destroyed them to the last man; and when they came to Meimoun, they found that he had slain
himself and was even as we have said. Presently Kemeriyeh and her sister [Wekhimeh] came up to their grandfather and told him what they had
done; whereupon he came to Tuhfeh and saluted her and gave her joy of her deliverance. Then he delivered Meimoun's palace to Selheb and took
all the former's riches and gave them to Tuhfeh, whilst the troops encamped upon the Crescent Mountain. Moreover, the Sheikh Aboultawaif said
to Tuhfeh, 'Blame me not,' and she kissed his hands. As they were thus engaged, there appeared to them the tribes of the Jinn, as they were clouds,
and Queen Es Shuhba flying in their van, with a drawn sword in her hand..Now he had no treasure; but the thief believed him not and insisted upon
him with threats and blows. When he saw that he got no profit of him, he said to him, 'Swear by the oath of divorce from thy wife (247) [that thou
hast nothing].' So he swore and his wife said to him, 'Out on thee! Wilt thou divorce me? Is not the treasure buried in yonder chamber?' Then she
turned to the thief and conjured him to multiply blows upon her husband, till he should deliver to him the treasure, concerning which he had sworn
falsely. So he drubbed him grievously, till he carried him to a certain chamber, wherein she signed to him that the treasure was and that he should
take it up..Awhile after this, two merchants presented themselves to the king with two horses, and one said, 'I ask a thousand dinars for my horse,'
and the other, 'I seek five thousand for mine.' Quoth the cook, 'We have experienced the old man's just judgment; what deemeth the king of fetching
him?' So the king bade fetch him, and when he saw the two horses, he said, 'This one is worth a thousand and the other two thousand dinars.' Quoth
the folk, 'This [horse that thou judgeth the lesser worth] is an evident thoroughbred and he is younger and swifter and more compact of limb than
the other, ay, and finer of head and clearer of skin and colour. What token, then, hast thou of the truth of thy saying?' And the old man said, 'This ye
say is all true, but his sire is old and this other is the son of a young horse. Now, when the son of an old horse standeth still [to rest,] his breath
returneth not to him and his rider falleth into the hand of him who followeth after him; but the son of a young horse, if thou put him to speed and
make him run, [then check him] and alight from off him, thou wilt find him untired, by reason of his robustness.'.? ? ? ? ? Though over me be the
tombstone laid, if ever thou call on me, Though rotten my bone should be, thy voice I'll answer, come what will..? ? ? ? ? Endowed with amorous
grace past any else am I; Graceful of shape and lithe and pleasing to the eye..Firouz and his Wife, i. 209..? ? ? ? ? My outward of my inward
testifies And this bears witness that that tells aright. (39).? ? ? ? ? a. The First Old Man's Story i.74. The Simpleton and the Sharper ccclxxxviii.It
befell one day that he entered a certain city and sold somewhat that was with him of merchandise and got him friends of the merchants of the place
and fell to sitting with them and entertaining them and inviting them to his lodging and his assembly, whilst they also invited him to their houses.
On this wise he abode a long while, till he was minded to leave the city; and this was bruited abroad among his friends, who were concerned for
parting from him. Then he betook himself to him of them, who was the richest of them in substance and the most apparent of them in generosity,
and sat with him and borrowed his goods; and when he was about to take leave, he desired him to give him the deposit that he had left with him.
'And what is the deposit?' asked the merchant. Quoth the sharper, 'It is such a purse, with the thousand dinars therein.' And the merchant said,
'When didst thou give it me?' 'Extolled be the perfection of God!' replied the sharper. 'Was it not on such a day, by such a token, and thus and thus?'
'I know not of this,' rejoined the merchant, and words were bandied about between them, whilst the folk [who were present also] disputed together
concerning their affair and their speech, till their voices rose high and the neighbours had knowledge of that which passed between them..So
Belehwan the froward abode king in his father's room and his affairs prospered, what while the young Melik Shah lay in the underground dungeon
four full-told years, till his charms faded and his favour changed. When God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) willed to relieve him
and bring him forth of the prison, Belehwan sat one day with his chief officers and the grandees of his state and discoursed with them of the story
of King Suleiman Shah and what was in his heart. Now there were present certain viziers, men of worth, and they said to him, 'O king, verily God
hath been bountiful unto thee and hath brought thee to thy wish, so that thou art become king in thy father's stead and hast gotten thee that which
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thou soughtest. But, as for this boy, there is no guilt in him, for that, from the day of his coming into the world, he hath seen neither ease nor
joyance, and indeed his favour is faded and his charms changed [with long prison]. What is his offence that he should merit this punishment?
Indeed, it is others than he who were to blame, and God hath given thee the victory over them, and there is no fault in this poor wight.' Quoth
Belehwan, 'Indeed, it is as ye say; but I am fearful of his craft and am not assured from his mischief; belike the most part of the folk will incline
unto him.' 'O king,' answered they, 'what is this boy and what power hath he? If thou fear him, send him to one of the frontiers.' And Belehwan
said, 'Ye say sooth: we will send him to be captain over such an one of the marches.'.They lighted down without the place and when they arose in
the morning, they saw a populous and goodly city, fair of seeming and great, abounding in trees and streams and fruits and wide of suburbs. So the
young man said to his sister Selma, 'Abide thou here in thy place, till I enter the city and examine it and make assay of its people and seek out a
place which we may buy and whither we may remove. If it befit us, we will take up our abode therein, else will we take counsel of departing
elsewhither.' Quoth she, 'Do this, trusting in the bounty of God (to whom belong might and majesty) and in His blessing.'.King's Daughter of
Baghdad, El Abbas and the, iii. 53..Thereat Queen Zelzeleh was moved to exceeding delight and bidding her treasuress bring a basket, wherein
were fifty pairs of bracelets and the like number of earrings, all of gold, set with jewels of price, the like whereof nor men nor Jinn possessed, and
an hundred robes of coloured brocade and an hundred thousand dinars, gave the whole to Tuhfeh. Then she passed the cup to her sister Sherareh,
who had in her hand a stalk of narcissus; so she took it from her and turning to Tuhfeh, said to her, 'O Tuhfeh, sing to me on this.' 'Hearkening and
obedience,' answered she and improvised and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? v. The Stolen Purse dccccxcix.? ? ? ? ? Saying, "Thy fill of union
take; no spy is there on us, Whom we should fear, nor yet reproach our gladness may abate.".Cook, The Lackpenny and the, i. 9..?THE SIXTH
OFFICER'S STORY..? ? ? ? ? c. The Fuller and his Son dlxxix.When it was the third day, the third vizier came in to the king and said to him, "O
king, delay not the affair of this youth, for that his deed hath caused us fall into the mouths of the folk, and it behoveth that thou slay him presently,
so the talk may be estopped from us and it be not said, 'The king saw on his bed a man with his wife and spared him.'"* The king was chagrined by
this speech and bade bring the youth. So they brought him in shackles, and indeed the king's anger was roused against him by the speech of the
vizier and he was troubled; so he said to him, "O base of origin, thou hast dishonoured us and marred our repute, and needs must I do away thy life
from the world." Quoth the youth, "O king, make use of patience in all thine affairs, so wilt thou attain thy desire, for that God the Most High hath
appointed the issue of patience [to be] in abounding good, and indeed by patience Abou Sabir ascended from the pit and sat down upon the throne."
"Who was Abou Sabir," asked the king, "and what is his story?" And the youth answered, saying, "O king,.116. Iskender Dhoulkernein and a
certain Tribe of Poor Folk cccclxiv.So each of them fared on with that which was with him and gave not over going till they met in one of the inns
(33) and each complained to the other of that which he had abidden of travel [in quest of custom] and of the lack of demand for his wares. Now
each of them had it in mind to cheat his fellow; so El Merouzi said to Er Razi, 'Wilt thou sell me that?' 'Yes,' answered he, and the other continued,
'And wilt thou buy that which is with me?' Er Razi assented; so they agreed upon this and each of them sold his fellow that which was with him [in
exchange for the other's ware]; after which they bade each other farewell and parted. As soon as they were out of each other's sight, they examined
their loads, to see what was therein, and one of them found that he had a load of sheep's dung and the other that he had a load of goat's dung;
whereupon each of them turned back in quest of his fellow. They met in the inn aforesaid and laughed at each other and cancelling their bargain,
agreed to enter into partnership and that all that they had of money and other good should be in common between them, share and share alike..? ? ?
? ? Parting hath sundered us, belov'd; indeed, I stood in dread Of this, whilst yet our happiness in union was complete..Here the treasure-seeker
brought out a book and reading therein, dug in the crest of the mountain five cubits deep, whereupon there appeared to him a stone. He pulled it up
and behold, it was a trap-door covering the mouth of a pit. So he waited till the [foul] air was come forth from the midst of the pit, when he bound a
rope about the boy's middle and let him down to the bottom, and with him a lighted flambeau. The boy looked and beheld, at the upper end of the
pit, wealth galore; so the treasure-seeker let down a rope and a basket and the boy fell to filling and the man to drawing up, till the latter had gotten
his sufficiency, when he loaded his beasts and did his occasion, whilst the boy looked for him to let down to him the rope and draw him up; but he
rolled a great stone to the mouth of the pit and went away..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ee. Story of the Barber's Fifth Brother xxxii.? ? ? ? ? Then was my
heart by that which caused my agitation seared, And from mine eyelids still the tears poured down without relent..Quoth En Numan, "What
prompted thee to keep faith, the case being as thou sayest?" "O king," answered the Arab, "it was my religion." And En Numan said, "What is thy
religion?" "The Christian," replied the other. Quoth the king, "Expound it unto me." [So the Tai expounded it to him] and En Numan became a
Christian. (174).I did as she bade me and when I returned, she said to me, "Sit, so I may relate to thee yonder fellow's case, lest thou be affrighted
at that which hath befallen him. Thou must know that I am the Khalif's favourite, nor is there any more in honour with him than I; and I am allowed
six nights in each month, wherein I go down [into the city and take up my abode] with my [former] mistress, who reared me; and when I go down
thus, I dispose of myself as I will. Now this young man was the son of neighbours of my mistress, when I was a virgin girl. One day, my mistress
was [engaged] with the chief [officers] of the palace and I was alone in the house. When the night came on, I went up to the roof, so I might sleep
there, and before I was aware, this youth came up from the street and falling upon me, knelt on my breast. He was armed with a poniard and I could
not win free of him till he had done away my maidenhead by force; and this sufficed him not, but he must needs disgrace me with all the folk, for,
as often as I came down from the palace, he would lie in wait for me by the way and swive me against my will and follow me whithersoever I went.
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This, then, is my story, and as for thee, thou pleasest me and thy patience pleaseth me and thy good faith and loyal service, and there abideth with
me none dearer than thou." Then I lay with her that night and there befell what befell between us till the morning, when she gave me wealth galore
and fell to coming to the pavilion six days in every month..? ? ? ? ? But when ye saw my writ, the standard ye o'erthrew Of faith, your favours
grudged and aught of grace denied..As for the man, he committed his affair to God the Most High, relying upon Him for deliverance, and said in
himself, 'What is this affair?' Then he did away the leaves from himself and rising, saw great plenty of men's bones there, of those whom the lion
had devoured. He looked again and saw a heap of gold lying alongside a girdle; (140) whereat he marvelled and gathering up the gold in his skirts,
went forth of the thicket and fled in affright at hazard, turning neither to the right nor to the left, in his fear of the lion; till he came to a village and
cast himself down, as he were dead. He lay there till the day appeared and he was rested from his fatigue, when he arose and burying the gold,
entered the village. Thus God gave him relief and he came by the gold.".With this the Khalif waxed wroth, and the Hashimi vein (36) started out
from between his eyes and he cried out to Mesrour and said to him, "Go forth and see which of them is dead." So Mesrour went out, running, and
the Khalif said to Zubeideh, "Wilt thou lay me a wager?" "Yes," answered she; "I will wager, and I say that Aboulhusn is dead." "And I," rejoined
the Khalif, "wager and say that none is dead save Nuzhet el Fuad; and the stake shall be the Garden of Pleasance against thy palace and the
Pavilion of Pictures." So they [agreed upon this and] abode awaiting Mesrour, till such time as he should return with news..Fuller and his Wife,
The, i. 261..Fifth Officer's Story, The, ii. 144..? ? ? ? ? Yea, so but Selma in the dust my bedfellow may prove, Fair fall it thee! In heaven or hell I
reck not if it be..Now there was in the house a ram, with which the Persian used to butt, and when he saw what the woman did, he thought she
would butt with him; so he broke his halter and running at her, butted her and broke her head. She fell on her back and cried out; whereupon the
Persian started up from sleep in haste and seeing the singing-girl [cast down on her back] and the singer with his yard on end, said to the latter, 'O
accursed one, doth not what thou hast already done suffice thee?' Then he beat him soundly and opening the door, put him out in the middle of the
night..? ? ? ? ? "What is the taste of love?" quoth one, and I replied, "Sweet water 'tis at first; but torment lurks behind.".And when she had made an
end of her song, she wept sore..7. Story of the Hunchback ci.N.B.--The Roman numerals denote the volume, the Arabic the page.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ?
ec. Story of the Barber's Third Brother cli.King Shehriyar marvelled [at this story (146)] and said "By Allah, verily, injustice slayeth its folk!" (147)
And he was edified by that wherewith Shehrzad bespoke him and sought help of God the Most High. Then said he to her, "Tell me another of thy
stories, O Shehrzad; let it be a pleasant one and this shall be the completion of the story-telling." "With all my heart," answered Shehrzad. "It hath
reached me, O august King, that a man once said to his fellows, 'I will set forth to you a means (148) of security (149) against vexation. (150) A
friend of mine once related to me and said, "We attained [whiles] to security (151) against vexation, (152)and the origin of it was other than this; to
wit, it was as follows. (153).The Fourth Day..? ? ? ? ? Full many a man incited me to infidelity, But I refused, for all the talk wherewith they set on
me..148. The Lovers of Medina dcxcvi.Wife, The Fuller and his, i. 261..74. The Devout Woman and the Two Wicked Elders dclix.Azadbekht and
his Son, History of King, i. 61.? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor dxlvi.? ? ? ? ? The fires in my vitals that rage if I did but
discover to view, Their ardour the world to consume, from the East to the West, might avail..When she had made an end of her song, Sherareh was
moved to exceeding delight and drinking off her cup, said to her, 'Well done, O gift of hearts!' Then she ordered her an hundred dresses of brocade
and an hundred thousand dinars and passed the cup to Queen Wekhimeh. Now she had in her hand somewhat of blood-red anemone; so she took
the cup from her sister and turning to Tuhfeh, said to her, 'O Tuhfeh, sing to me on this.' Quoth she, 'I hear and obey,' and improvised the following
verses:.Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor, The Sixth, iii. 203..When the townsfolk saw this, they repented of that which they had done and the affair
was grievous to them; so they sought pardon [of God] and said to her, ' By the virtue of Him whom thou servest, do thou seek pardon for us [of
God!]' Quoth she, 'As for me, I may no longer abide with you and I am about to depart from you.' Then they humbled themselves in supplication to
her and wept and said to her, 'We conjure thee, by the virtue of God the Most High, that thou take upon thyself the governance of the kingdom and
of the subjects.' But she refused; whereupon they came up to her and wept and gave not over supplicating her, till she consented and abode in the
kingship. Her first commandment was that they should bury the princess and build over her a dome (6) and she abode in that palace, worshipping
God the Most High and ruling the people with justice, and God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) vouchsafed her, by reason of the
excellence of her piety and her patience and continence, the acceptance of her prayers, so that she sought not aught of Him to whom belong might
and majesty, but He granted her prayer; and her report was noised abroad in all countries..? ? ? ? ? Would he were not, who sundered us upon the
parting-day! How many a body hath he slain, how many a bone laid bare!.HAROUN ER RESHID AND THE WOMAN OF THE BARMECIDES.
(84).When the king heard this, he said, "Restore him to the prison till the morrow, so we may look into his affair; for that deliberation in affairs is
advisable and the slaughter of this [youth] shall not escape [us].".There was once a man of the drapers, who had a fair wife, and she was curtained
(54) and chaste. A certain young man saw her coming forth of the bath and loved her and his heart was occupied with her. So he cast about [to get
access to her] with all manner of devices, but availed not to win to her; and when he was weary of endeavour and his patience was exhausted for
weariness and his fortitude failed him and he was at an end of his resources against her, he complained of this to an old woman of ill-omen, (55)
who promised him to bring about union between him and her. He thanked her for this and promised her all manner of good; and she said to him,
"Get thee to her husband and buy of him a turban-cloth of fine linen, and let it be of the goodliest of stuffs.".? ? ? ? ? a. The Man of Khorassan, his
Son and his Governor dccclxxxvi.Meanwhile, his father and mother had gone round about all the islands of the sea in quest of him and his brother,
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hoping that the sea might have cast them up, but found no trace of them; so they despaired of finding them and took up their abode in one of the
islands. One day, the merchant, being in the market, saw a broker, and in his hand a boy he was calling for sale, and said in himself, 'I will buy
yonder boy, so I may console myself with him for my sons.' So he bought him and carried him to his house; and when his wife saw him, she cried
out and said, 'By Allah, this is my son!' So his father and mother rejoiced in him with an exceeding joy and questioned him of his brother; but he
answered, 'The sea parted us and I knew not what became of him.' Therewith his father and mother consoled themselves with him and on this wise
a number of years passed..12. The Waterfowl and the Tortoise cxlviii.? ? ? ? ? d. The Rich Man who gave his Fair Daughter in Marriage to the Poor
Old Man dcccxcii.? ? ? ? ? r. The Heathcock and the Tortoises dcxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? b. The Enchanted Youth xxi.A certain king sat one day on the roof
of his palace, diverting himself with looking about him, and presently, chancing to look aside, he espied, on [the roof of] a house over against his
palace, a woman, never saw his eyes her like. So he turned to those who were present and said to them, "To whom belongeth yonder house?" "To
thy servant Firouz," answered they, "and that is his wife." So he went down, (and indeed love had made him drunken and he was passionately
enamoured of her), and calling Firouz, said to him, "Take this letter and go with it to such a city and bring me the answer." Firouz took the letter
and going to his house, laid it under his head and passed that night. When the morning morrowed, he took leave of his wife and set out for the city
in question, unknowing what the king purposed against him..When she had made an end of her song, all who were in the assembly wept for the
daintiness of her speech and the sweetness of her voice and El Abbas said to her, "Well done, O Merziyeh I Indeed, thou confoundest the wits with
the goodliness of thy verses and the elegance of thy speech." All this while Shefikeh abode gazing upon her, and when she beheld El Abbas his
slave-girls and considered the goodliness of their apparel and the nimbleness of their wits and the elegance of their speech, her reason was
confounded. Then she sought leave of El Abbas and returning to her mistress Mariyeh, without letter or answer, acquainted her with his case and
that wherein he was of puissance and delight and majesty and venerance and loftiness of rank. Moreover, she told her what she had seen of the
slave-girls and their circumstance and that which they had said and how they had made El Abbas desireful of returning to his own country by the
recitation of verses to the sound of the strings..?STORY OF THE WEAVER WHO BECAME A PHYSICIAN BY HIS WIFE'S
COMMANDMENT..Certain husbandmen once made complaint to David (on whom be peace!) against certain owners of sheep, whose flocks had
fallen upon their crops by night and devoured them, and he bade value the crops [and that the shepherds should make good the amount]. But
Solomon (on whom be peace!) rose and said, "Nay, but let the sheep be delivered to the husbandmen, so they may take their milk and wool, till
they have repaid themselves the value of their crops; then let the sheep return to their owners." So David withdrew his own ordinance and caused
execute that of Solomon; yet was David no oppressor; but Solomon's judgment was more pertinent and he showed himself therein better versed in
jurisprudence.' (245).Then Ishac went forth of the barrack and overtook Er Reshid [who had foregone him]; and they walked till they came to their
[landing-]place, where they embarked in the boat and fared on to Theghr el Khanekah. (177) As for the slave-dealer, he sent the damsel to the
house of Ishac en Nedim, whose slave-girls took her and carried her to the bath. Then each damsel gave her somewhat of her apparel and they
decked her with earrings and bracelets, so that she redoubled in beauty and became as she were the moon on the night of its full. When Ishac
returned home from the Khalifs palace, Tuhfeh rose to him and kissed his hand; and he saw that which the slave-girls had done with her and
thanked them therefor and said to them, 'Let her be in the house of instruction and bring her instruments of music, and if she be apt unto singing,
teach her; and may God the Most High vouchsafe her health and weal!' So there passed over her three months, what while she abode with him in
the house of instruction, and they brought her the instruments of music. Moreover, as time went on, she was vouchsafed health and soundness and
her beauty waxed many times greater than before and her pallor was changed to white and red, so that she became a ravishment to all who looked
on her..Bibers el Bunducdari and the Sixteen Officers of Police, El Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin, ii. 117..When the king heard his chamberlain's story,
he was confounded and abashed and said to him, 'Abide on thy wonted service and till thy land, for that the lion entered it, but marred it not, and he
will never more return thither.' (61) Then he bestowed on him a dress of honour and made him a sumptuous present; and the man returned to his
wife and people, rejoicing and glad, for that his heart was set at rest concerning his wife. Nor," added the vizier, "O king of the age, is this rarer or
more extraordinary than the story of the fair and lovely woman, endowed with amorous grace, with the foul-favoured man.".? ? ? ? ? Camphor
itself to me doth testify And in my presence owns me white as snow..Then she went away, and when the girl's master came, she sought his leave to
go with the old woman and he granted her leave. So the beldam took her and carried her to the king's door. The damsel entered with her,
unknowing whither she went, and beheld a goodly house and chambers adorned [with gold and colours] that were no idol's chambers. Then came
the king and seeing her beauty and grace, went up to her, to kiss her; whereupon she fell down in a fit and strove with her hands and feet. When he
saw this, he was solicitous for her and held aloof from her and left her; but the thing was grievous to her and she refused meat and drink, and as
often as the king drew near her, she fled from him in affright, wherefore he swore by Allah that he would not approach her, save with her consent,
and fell to guerdoning her with trinkets and raiment, but she only redoubled in aversion to him.."There was once, of old time, a king and he had a
son [named Bihzad], there was not in his day a goodlier than he and he loved to consort with the folk and to sit with the merchants and converse
with them. One day, as he sat in an assembly, amongst a number of folk, he heard them talking of his own goodliness and grace and saying, 'There
is not in his time a goodlier than he.' But one of the company said, 'Indeed, the daughter of King Such-an-one is handsomer than he.' When Bihzad
heard this saying, his reason fled and his heart fluttered and he called the last speaker and said to him, 'Repeat to me that which thou saidst and tell
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me the truth concerning her whom thou avouchest to be handsomer than I and whose daughter she is.' Quoth the man, 'She is the daughter of King
Such-an-one;' whereupon Bihzad's heart clave to her and his colour changed..When she had made an end of her song, the Commander of the
Faithful said to her, "O damsel, thou art in love." "Yes," answered she. And he said, "With whom?" Quoth she, "With my lord and my master, my
love for whom is as the love of the earth for rain, or as the love of the female for the male; and indeed the love of him is mingled with my flesh and
my blood and hath entered into the channels of my bones. O Commander of the Faithful, whenas I call him to mind, mine entrails are consumed,
for that I have not accomplished my desire of him, and but that I fear to die, without seeing him, I would assuredly kill myself." And he said, "Art
thou in my presence and bespeakest me with the like of these words? I will assuredly make thee forget thy lord.".For the uses of food I was
fashioned and made, ii. 223..Then he bade take her away; so she was carried to her chamber and he sent her a black slave-girl, with a casket,
wherein were three thousand dinars and a carcanet of gold, set with pearls, great and small, and jewels, worth other three thousand, saying to her,
"The slave-girl and that which is with her are a gift from me to thee." When she heard this, she said, "God forbid that I should be consoled for the
love of my lord and my master, though with the earth full of gold!" And she improvised and recited the following verses:.Then I took the present
and a token of service from myself to the Khalif and [presenting myself before him], kissed his hands and laid the whole before him, together with
the King of Hind's letter. He read the letter and taking the present, rejoiced therein with an exceeding joy and entreated me with the utmost honour.
Then said he to me, 'O Sindbad, is this king, indeed, such as he avoucheth in this letter?' I kissed the earth and answered, saying, 'O my lord, I
myself have seen the greatness of his kingship to be manifold that which he avoucheth in his letter. On the day of his audience, (212) there is set up
for him a throne on the back of a huge elephant, eleven cubits high, whereon he sitteth and with him are his officers and pages and session-mates,
standing in two ranks on his right hand and on his left. At his head standeth a man, having in his hand a golden javelin, and behind him another,
bearing a mace of the same metal, tipped with an emerald, a span long and an inch thick. When he mounteth, a thousand riders take horse with him,
arrayed in gold and silk; and whenas he rideth forth, he who is before him proclaimeth and saith, "This is the king, mighty of estate and high of
dominion!" And he proceedeth to praise him on this wise and endeth by saying, "This is the king, lord of the crown the like whereof nor Solomon
(213) nor Mihraj (214) possessed!" Then is he silent, whilst he who is behind the king proclaimeth and saith, "He shall die! He shall die! And again
I say, he shall die!" And the other rejoineth, saying, "Extolled be the perfection of the Living One who dieth not!" And by reason of his justice and
judgment (215) and understanding, there is no Cadi in his [capital] city; but all the people of his realm distinguish truth from falsehood and know
[and practise] truth and right for themselves.'.The Tenth Day..When King Shehriyar heard this story, he came to himself and awaking from his
drunkenness, (164) said, "By Allah, this story is my story and this case is my case, for that indeed I was in wrath (165) and [danger of] punishment
till thou turnedst me back from this into the right way, extolled be the perfection of the Causer of causes and the Liberator of necks! Indeed, O
Shehrzad," continued he, "thou hast awakened me unto many things and hast aroused me from mine ignorance.".Then he bade fetch the youth and
when he was present before him, he prostrated himself to him and prayed for him; whereupon quoth the king to him, "Out on thee! How long shall
the folk upbraid me on thine account and blame me for delaying thy slaughter? Even the people of my city blame me because of thee, so that I am
grown a talking-stock among them, and indeed they come in to me and upbraid me [and urge me] to put thee to death. How long shall I delay this?
Indeed, this very day I mean to shed thy blood and rid the folk of thy prate.".Drink ever, O lovers, I rede you, of wine, ii. 230..? ? ? ? ? a. Story of
the Ox and the Ass.Then she changed the measure and the mode [and played] so that she amazed the wits of those who were present, and Queen Es
Shuhba was moved to mirth and said, 'Well done, O queen of delight!' Then she returned to the first mode and improvised the following verses on
the water-lily:.As for Aboulhusn, he gave not over sleeping till God the Most High brought on the morning, when he awoke, crying out and saying,
"Ho, Tuffaheh! Ho, Rahet el Culoub! Ho, Miskeh! Ho, Tuhfeh!" And he gave not over calling upon the slave-girls till his mother heard him calling
upon strange damsels and rising, came to him and said, "The name of God encompass thee! Arise, O my son, O Aboulhusn! Thou dreamest." So he
opened his eyes and finding an old woman at his head, raised his eyes and said to her, "Who art thou?" Quoth she, "I am thy mother;" and he
answered, "Thou liest! I am the Commander of the Faithful, the Vicar of God." Whereupon his mother cried out and said to him, "God preserve thy
reason! Be silent, O my son, and cause not the loss of our lives and the spoiling of thy wealth, [as will assuredly betide,] if any hear this talk and
carry it to the Khalif.".Awhile after this, there came two merchants to the king with two pearls of price and each of them avouched that his pearl
was worth a thousand dinars, but there was none who availed to value them. Then said the cook, 'God prosper the king! Verily, the old man whom I
bought avouched that he knew the quintessence of jewels and that he was skilled in cookery. We have made proof of him in cookery and have
found him the skilfullest of men; and now, if we send after him and prove him on jewels, [the truth or falsehood of] his pretension will be made
manifest to us.'.? ? ? ? ? Sherik ben Amrou, what device avails the hand of death to stay? O brother of the brotherless, brother of all th' afflicted,
say..94. The Man's Dispute with the Learned Woman of the relative Excellence of the Sexes dclxxxiii.Now he was the king of the land of Serendib,
(207) and he welcomed me and entreated me with kindness, bidding me be seated and admitting me to his table and converse. So I talked with him
and called down blessings upon him and he took pleasure in my discourse and showed me satisfaction and said to me, 'What is thy name?' 'O my
lord,' answered I, 'my name is Sindbad the Sailor;' and he said, 'And what countryman art thou?' Quoth I, 'I am of Baghdad.' 'And how earnest thou
hither?' asked he. So I told him my story and he marvelled mightily thereat and said, 'By Allah, O Sindbad, this thy story is marvellous and it
behoveth that it be written in characters of gold.'.My secret is disclosed, the which I strove to hide, iii. 89..Relief, Story of the Prisoner and how
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God gave him, i. 174..What strength have I solicitude and long desire to bear, iii. 20..They abode thus awhile and presently she said, "Up to now
we have not become drunken; let me pour out." So she took the cup and gave him to drink and plied him with liquor, till he became drunken, when
she took him and carried him into a closet. Then she came out, with his head in her hand, what while I stood silent, fixing not mine eyes on hers
neither questioning her of this; and she said to me, "What is this?" "I know not," answered I; and she said, "Take it and cast it into the river." I
obeyed her commandment and she arose and stripping herself of her clothes, took a knife and cut the dead man's body in pieces, which she laid in
three baskets, and said to me, "Throw them into the river.".When Er Reshid drew near the door of the chamber, he heard the sound of the lute and
Tuhfeh's voice singing; whereat he could not restrain his reason and was like to swoon away for excess of joy. Then he pulled out the key, but
could not bring his hand to open the door. However, after awhile, he took heart and applying himself, opened the door and entered, saying,
'Methinks this is none other than a dream or an illusion of sleep.' When Tuhfeh saw him, she rose and coming to meet him, strained him to her
bosom; and he cried out with a cry, wherein his soul was like to depart, and fell down in a swoon. She strained him to her bosom and sprinkled on
him rose-water, mingled with musk, and washed his face, till he came to himself, as he were a drunken man, for the excess of his joy in Tuhfeh's
return to him, after he had despaired of her..?STORY OF THE THIEF AND THE WOMAN..THE TEN VIZIERS; OR THE HISTORY OF KING
AZADBEKHT AND HIS SON. (94).Then he returned to the city and forgot the youth; so the servants went in to him and said to him, 'O king, if
thou keep silence concerning yonder youth, who would have slain thee, all thy servants will presume upon thee, and indeed the folk talk of this
matter.' With this the king waxed wroth and saying, 'Fetch him hither,' commanded the headsman to strike off his head. So they [brought the youth
and] bound his eyes; and the headsman stood at his head and said to the king, 'By thy leave, O my lord, I will strike off his head.' But the king said,
'Stay, till I look into his affair. Needs must I put him to death and the slaying of him will not escape [me].' So he restored him to the prison and
there he abode till it should be the king's will to put him to death..? ? ? ? ? a. The First Calender's Story xxxvii.Khelbes and his Wife and the
Learned Man, i. 301..? ? ? ? ? Tow'rds El Akil my journey I take; to visit him, The wastes in praise and safety I traverse, without fear,.? ? ? ? ? How
presents in great store thou didst refuse and eke The givers, great and small, with flouting didst requite..108. Aboukir the Dyer and Abousir the
Barber dccclxvii.The old man betook himself to the city, as she bade him, and enquired for the money-changer, to whom they directed him. So he
gave him the ring and the letter, which when he saw, he kissed the letter and breaking it open, read it and apprehended its purport. Then he repaired
to the market and buying all that she bade him, laid it in a porter's basket and bade him go with the old man. So the latter took him and went with
him to the mosque, where he relieved him of his burden and carried the meats in to Sitt el Milah. She seated him by her side and they ate, he and
she, of those rich meats, till they were satisfied, when the old man rose and removed the food from before her.
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